GREATER RIFLE IMPROVEMENT TEAM ADVISORY BOARD MEETING

Tuesday December 10, 2019
Noon City Hall Conference Room

A regular meeting of the Greater Rifle Improvement Team Advisory Board is called to order by Chairman of the Board Garrick Frontella at 12:05 p.m.

Present at roll call: Garrick Frontella, Brian Condie, Michael Langhorn, Helen Rogers, Tanya Doose, Sam Young, and Kari Slappy.

Others present: Kim Burner Main Street Manager, Nathan Lindquist Planning Director/Assistant City Manager, Kathy Pototsky Information Officer, Quiriat Portuguez Administrative Assistant.

Helen Rogers motions to approve the minutes from November's meeting, Michael Langhorne seconds the motion, and the motion passes.

Main street State Conference update has been tabled for next meeting.

<u>3rd Street Project</u>- Planning Director and Assistant City Manager Nathan Lindquist presents the updates on the 3rd Street Beautification project.

- Grant applications are being submitted to fund parts of this project.
- Losing 8 parking spaces on 3rd street, five are due to angel variation
- The bollards may not be stationary.
- There will be 5 bulb out spaces
 - > Lease agreements will ensure that standards are upheld.
- Parking signs will be commissioned for existing parking around downtown.
- The Kiosk at the corner of 3rd street and West Ave will be maintained and more will be added for historic preservation purposes.
- Tree change on 3rd street will also be likely for many reasons
- *Applications for GRIT fund have been coming in and are all due by December 31st*
- -Presentation will happen during the January meeting.
- -The board will review and vote during February's meeting.

The board reviews applications that have been submitted.

Western Adventure Weekend

- Attendance was way low and the board discusses how to improve this.
- There were several events going on the weekend of the event. The board discusses if changing the date will affect attendance.
- A committee to discuss was formed with Kim Burner, Helen Rodgers, Tanya Doose, Kari Slappey, Samm Young and Garrick Frontella. The committee will report back to the board at the January 2020 meeting.

Rifle Rendezvous

 The board will again require a breakdown of the numbers that were submitted.

Rifle Farmer's Market

- Helen Rogers presents a budget breakdown to the board.
- There will be more food and produce vendors added to the event.
- Kim Burner inquires on a possibility of working with the Farmer's markets throughout the valley.

The Hilltop Concert Series

- There are some changes to the crew that puts the event on and there will be more organization.
- They had an average of 85 people in attendance. It will continue to be held on Sunday evenings.

Rifle Heritage Days

- The building requires more funds due to building reparations.
- Many attend the murder mystery dinner, and the event usually sells out.
- Inquires will be posed during next month's meeting and presentation.

<u>Rifle Trail update</u>- Nathan Lindquist will be making a request at the County Commissioners meeting for Rifle trails. This will include the trail that goes past Wal-Mart, to C.M.C., and ultimately leading beyond.

Meeting	adjourns	at 1:19	p.m.
---------	----------	---------	------
